[image: image1.jpg]%S HARRIERS



Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: Tuesday 5th March 2013

	Present :        Paul Wood, Paul Sugden, Chris Oxlade, Neil Chapman, Nikos Georgiadis, Dave Westhead,  Henry Heavisides, Paul Stephens, Alison Weston (part)

	Apologies:     Beth Massey, Diane Hagar, Clare Smith, Ben Joynson, Matt Rutter, Abigail Bailey

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting February 5th 2013.  Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising (not elsewhere on Agenda): 
i. “Prestigious”  Road Races. Henry to speak to Beth to consider whether any further action is required following the recent newsletter article.
ii. Carlderdale Relay Teams still to be finalised.

iii. LiRF. Lucy Archer from UKA is to attend the LiRF follow-up meeting on March 26th. Room to be arranged. Matt to sort
	 HH/BM
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	3

	Running the Club

i. Harrier of the Month 
Nominations were:

Will Buckton, weekly Gazette newsletter article

Adela, she has trained hard all last year and into this, and has seen her race times improve significantly. Good Rombalds time.

Sally Malir - club record at Snake Lane 10

Beth Massey - PB at Snake Lane 10

Georgia Malir - outstanding performance at the National XC

Mark Hall for record breaking run/setting new club records at Wombwell 5 and also for results Snake Lane 10 mile 56:22 1st M50, UK top ranking

Dave Wilby for impressive PB and 2nd place at Rombalds and great result in Ilkley Fell race. 

Tom Adams Ilkley Moor fell race win!

Martin Archer Ilkley Moor fell race

Vince Gibbons improvement
HoM Winners were: Georgia Malir and Sally Malir
ii. Ilkley Moor Fell Race Review. Paul W had previously circulated the report. A record numbers for the juniors races. Senior numbers were down including 50 no shows. But this was not seen as a problem. There was a discussion regarding the benefits of on-line payment – easier, but could mean more no-shows. Paul was considering a mix for next year.
iii. Savings Account. Chris advised that the signatories needed changing. The Committee agreed the resolution and that the new signatories be Chris Oxlade, Neil  Chapman, and Clare Smith.

iv. Annual Meeting with ILTSC. This was due. There was a new management at the Tennis club and it was agreed the club would wait to be approached. There were no major issues at present. Nb since the committee meeting the ILTSC Manager has indicated fees will rise by 3%.  Happy to meet with us but there are no pressing issues on ILTSC's side either.

v. Harriers Races. The next Race was the Badgerstone Relay and all the permissions were in place. Entries are already being taken for the trail race. The aquathon is taking place on 29th June, Harriers organiser Rebecca MW. The date for the Addingham Gala was fixed (13th July). Paul Sugden asked about the possibility of junior races. Paul W felt the location of the Gala made this very difficult.

vi. Social Events. Fell social (relating to the Billy bland challenge 14th March, Dales Way relay 23rd March.

vii. Summer Fell sessions. Nikos is organising summer fell training on Monday evenings

	AB

	4.
	Developing the Club

i. BAN funding. The Bradford Athletics Network (BAN) has funds available and is asking for an indication of requirements so it can set its budget. It was agreed that the priority was support for coaching. Paul W to ask Matt to consider putting a proposal together. Since the meeting Shirley has been asked to respond immediately and has indicated our provisional requirements as: support for 4 LiRF places and 1 CiRF place in the year 2013/2014.)

ii. 6 Month Review. It was felt progress was being made on a number of fronts and the efforts to address the coaching defecit and the number of younger members were bearing fruit. It was agreed to monitor the level of organised social activity.

	Paul W/MR

	5.

	AOB 
i. Best Wishes to Kelly Harrison and Dave Wilby who are to be married on Easter Saturday – March 30th. All Harriers had been invited to take part in the fell race at Burnsall prior to the wedding. 

ii. Support for Wondimu Keno. Wondimu is an Ethiopean Olympic coach who is seeking asylum and has been supporting the Thursday sessions. It was agreed to share out-of-pocket subsistence costs with the Juniors. (cost to IH £4pw)
iii. Beer Festival. Harriers help at the Beer Festival raise £200 for club funds.

iv. Peco Presentation. Ilkley Harriers won the Division 1 trophy. Neil C agreed to see if he could find someone to collect this on behalf of the club.
	NC

	TDP
	7th May 2013 8.40pm ILTSC. To include discussion of circuit training.
	


Officers reports
Chairman's report 
I don't know about you, but I'm still recovering from the fell race! It raises a lot of money for the Club (£800+) but takes a lot of work. But many hands make light work, and once again a veritable army of Ilkley Harrier volunteers chipped in and this is much appreciated. Here is just one of many favourable comments received: "Just wanted to say a big thank you to you and your team for staging a great event yesterday. It was my first ‘proper’ fell race and the organisation, atmosphere and the encouragement from volunteers out on the course all made for a truly enjoyable experience."

'What a weekend' as Pete Shields said, with a coach load of 23 juniors and their families going to the National XC the day before, leaving at the crack of dawn to be able to cheer on our ace GU17 Georgia Malir, and still cheering Dave Westhead our last runner out there after the snow had turned to mud. It would be really good if we could find some way to encourage more seniors to experience this classic race (and this 'problem' is no reflection on the efforts of our XC Captains, this has been an Ilkley Harriers club quandary for many years, with only the occasional good team turnout for this treasured event, alas. Ideas, anyone? (Noted too this lack of enthusiasm for National XC is not just an IH issue!))

On the agenda is our annual meeting with ILTSC management: can you have a think over whether there are there any issues to raise? There has been a radical change in the management of ILT&SC (now a Limited company) but I'm not aware that it will change our relationship much.

We also have a 'six month review' pencilled in (yes, we are half way through the Committee year already), so do please have a think back over the last 6 months and be ready to discuss matters arising and things we need to do in the next 6 months.

Something else to think about... Bradford Athletics Network whose main impact on the senior Club has been their generous support of coach training, need to set their budget requirements for the next year, before the end of March. I think our main requirements will be for some continued support for coach training, but there are other possibilities too if anyone can penetrate the England Athletics gobbledygook in the attached document (sadly, there is no allowance for purchasing equipment).

Finally, big congratulations to Dave & Kelly on their forthcoming marriage and their invitation to share the day with Harriers with a 'chase the bride' race. Should be great fun!

Men's Road Racing Report, Henry Heavisides
The Dewsbury 10k was the most popular road race in February with 10 IH men taking part. it was also the 1st road counter in the IH league this year. Conditions weren't ideal for fast times, but Bradley Chapman continued to improve with another PB.

At the Snake Lane 10 mile race only 2 IH men took part with Mark Hall setting the fastest M50 time in the UK this year & narrowly missing his own club record.

Participation at the weekly 5k Parkruns is increasing with several Harriers taking part most weeks. Bradford, Leeds, Harrogate & Huddersfield are the most popular venues.

I've compiled the club top 10 rankings for 2013 to date. It is early days for this year, compared to last year at this stage we've had reduced participation in half marathons....due to the cancellation of the Brass Monkey & an increase in 5ks (due to the Parkruns).

Ladies Road Report, Beth Massey
February sees two of the region's most well established road races taking place, the Dewsbury 10k and the Snake Lane 10m at Pocklington near York. Both races attract big, decent quality fields and are fast, flat and capable of producing PBs.

It was a disappointing turnout for both races for the IH ladies with 3 taking part in the Dewsbury 10km and only 2 in the Snake Lane 10m (the men didn’t fare much better either!)

However, for those of us who did take part at Dewsbury, the weather conditions put paid to any hope of recording fast times. The cold strong wind was blustery and coming at us in all directions but was a very strong headwind in the final 2km. I managed 40mins 11secs (only good enough for 5th FV40!!), Sally Malir was next in 43mins 57secs and Judith Scarfe completed the trio in 53mins 22secs.

Determined to put our below par Dewsbury performances behind us Sally and I headed for the Snake Lane 10m where again conditions were cold and a bit breezy! However, this time I was really pleased and somewhat surprised to record a new PB of 65mins 21secs for 8th lady overall and 2nd FV40, whilst Sally also had a storming run finishing in 67mins 43secs good enough for 2nd FV45 and setting a new club FV45 record in the process! Well done Sally!

Men's Fell Report, Dave Wilby
A busier month in February as the race season starts to pick up. We started with 15 men out at the Rombalds Stride where I managed to grab 2nd place. The following weekend saw another long one with Brian Melia competing at the Wadsworth Trog. Nick Pearce travelled to the early

season classic Carnethy 5, and on the same day we had 5 men out at the Ovenden race with Martin Archer taking a top 10 finish. Smaller turnouts at the Commondale Clart & Flower Scar races preceded a strong showing at our own Ilkley Moor race. Tom Adams ran the 2nd fastest time

ever to win the race by a huge margin, lowering his PB from last year to now stand 2nd & 3rd in the all time list behind Simon Bailey. After a number of very close calls in recent years, our other senior men backed Tom up well enoigh to claim the team prize. Martin Archer & myself followed Tom's lead in taking large chunks off our PB's to claim 7th & 8th respectively, and Lee Morley rounded out the team on his return from injury in 12th place. It's was great to see Geoff Howard also running strongly to claim the 1st V60 prize.

1st championship race of the season is in March with the Edale Skyline.

Ladies fell report, Alison Weston
February fell racing started well for the ladies with no less than 16 ladies taking part in Rombalds stride with some great results. Jann came 3rd lady the following week in Wadsworth Trog in a great time of 3 hrs 50. Val did well in Ovenden fell race, a lovely 8 mile course and Clare ran the Beacon Bash with Betty getting a 1st dog certificate!! Then last weekend was our Ilkley fell race with 7 ladies racing and lots marshalling too. Emma had a super sub 50 min race with Kate finishing strongly too. Emma, Kate and I came 2nd ladies team behind Wharfedale. Lots to look forward to in March including Kelly's hen do in Ennerdale next weekend and chase the bride run on Easter Saturday.

Junior report, Shirley Wood
At this time of year it's always very busy in the junior section. Since the last report we have had two Wharfedale School's XC events. At Ben Rhydding 530 children competed and at All Saints there was just over 500. Next Saturday we are organising the KS2 Relays at Nell Bank which conclude the series. At the beginning of February we had a number of juniors attend the U13 and U15 West Yorkshire sportshall athletics trials. I have not seen a full report but I do know that Roisin Ramage was selected into the U13 team. She helped WY in the regional event and will now be taking part in the national finals. At the PECO XC we had a good number of juniors competing at both John Smeaton and Leeds University. The highlight of the month has got to be the weekend of the 23rd/24th Feb. We hired a coach to take our juniors to snowy Sunderland to race in the National XC champs. I cannot begin to say how proud we were of all our juniors. The outstanding individual performance came from Georgia Malir (13th in the U17) but good team performances ensured 20th place for our U13 girls, 16th place for U13 boys and 15th place for U15 girls. The following day a good number were back racing in the Fell race. A fantastic day with 210 competitors and again some outstanding individual performances.

